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Provider Enrollment Policy Alert #2025-005P 

Reenrollment Date; Taxpayer Identification Number Update  Issue Date: 4/1/2025 
 

Summary 
Revisions were made in the Provider Enrollment Policy Manual which include: 

• The effective date of reenrollment is retroactive to the termination date if submitted within six 
months; otherwise, it is the approval date. 

• Information added regarding Taxpayer Identification Number (TIN). If a provider gets a new 
TIN they are required to submit a new application.  

 
 

Revision Details 
The Provider Enrollment Policy Manual has been updated to include the information in this Alert. 

 
Program Impact – Provider Enrollment 

• PEPM 100 Introduction | Taxpayer Identification Number (TIN) added to overview. 

 

• PEPM114 Taxpayer Identification Number (TIN) | New section added for Taxpayer 
Identification Number (TIN) information. 

 

• PEPM205 Reenrollment | Text added to reflect retroactive enrollment dates. 
 

• PEPM302 Types of Modifications [Section A] Change in Ownership | Policy updated with 
information regarding when a provider gets a new TIN. 

 
 

 

https://pepm.azahcccs.gov/PEPM/index.html#t=Policy%2FChapter_100_General_Provider_Enrollment_Eligibility%2F100_Introduction.htm
https://pepm.azahcccs.gov/PEPM/index.html#t=Policy%2FChapter_100_General_Provider_Enrollment_Eligibility%2F114_Taxpayer_Identification_Number_(TIN).htm
https://pepm.azahcccs.gov/PEPM/index.html#t=Policy%2FChapter_200_Applications%2F205_Reactivation_and_Reenrollment.htm
https://pepm.azahcccs.gov/PEPM/index.html#t=Policy%2FChapter_300_Modifications%2F302_Types_of_Modifications%2FA_Change_in_Ownership.htm

